
Church and John Street Renewal 
Night Works Notification 

The $8 million Church and John Street renewal project is funded by the City of Salisbury and the Government 
of South Australia and will see the continued revitalisation of the City Centre, creating a sense of place which 
reflects Salisbury’s heart and identity. This project forms part of the City of Salisbury’s City Plan 2035, aligning 
with the Salisbury City Centre Renewal Strategy.  

Tree removal 

To achieve this improvement of the City Centre, selected trees along Church and John Streets will be 
removed. Many existing trees are reaching the end of their life and are not suitable for the urban 
environment, causing damage to infrastructure and dropping debris.  

Works to remove these trees will be undertaken at night, starting on the night of Sunday 5 June 2022 to the 
morning of Thursday 9 June 2022. Works will occur from 10pm each night to 6am the following day. 

Temporary road closures 

To ensure the safety of workers and the community, temporary road closures on John Street and Gawler 
Street will be in place during the works. Church Street will be open at all times with speed and lane 
restrictions. The below map shows the dates and times for roads that will be temporarily closed. 

 
Stage 1: 10pm Sunday 5 June to 6am Monday 6 June 2022 Gawler St South/John Street West CLOSED 
Stage 2: 10pm Monday 6 June to 6am Tuesday 7 June 2022 John Street West CLOSED 
Stage 3: 10pm Tuesday 7 June to 6am Wednesday 8 June 2022 John Street East CLOSED 
Stage 4: 10pm Wednesday 8 June to 6am Thursday 9 June 2022  

Timing of works is weather dependent and subject to change. 



Church and John Street Renewal 
Night Works Notification 

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons, there 
may be some restrictions to pedestrian and cyclist access with signage in place to direct pedestrians and 
cyclists to alternative access and/or detours.  

Works are being undertaken at night to minimise disturbance to nearby businesses, as much as is practically 
possible. Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these early works are undertaken. 

Please take extra care when workers are on site and observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic 
controllers when travelling through the area. 

New plantings 

New trees which have been selected to complement the revitalisation, improving the amenity, shade and 
character of the street will be planted as part of the works. The new trees will enhance the streets and 
spaces created for outdoor dining, delivering a greener, more attractive streetscape. 

Later in the project, new trees will be planted along with plants and shrubs to enhance the streetscape. The 
plants are currently being grown off-site and include species local to the area. As part of this project for every 
tree removed, two new trees will be planted.     

Further information 

To make an enquiry or to register to receive email updates as the project progresses, please contact us by: 

Emailing: stratdev@salisbury.sa.gov.au 

Calling: 1300 539 552 

Visit: www.salisbury.sa.gov.au/churchandjohnst 
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